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Minutes of the GWAR Committee Meeting November 7, 2008

Number 5

1:30 PM USU-311

In attendance: Rebekha Abbuhl, Lori Brown, Chris Chavez, Colleen Dunagan, David Huckaby, Karin Griffin, Deborah Hamm, Nathan Jensen, Bron Pellissier, Susan Platt, Linda Sarbo, Sharlene Sayegh, Rick Tuveson, Mark Wiley, Mark Williams  

1. Agenda approved (MSP).
2. Approval of minutes of October 17, 2008 (MSP). With correction to list of attendees. 
3. GWAR Coordinator’s Report

a. Last Friday the GWAR instructor’s workshop was held and was well attended. At the workshop, Cynthia Pastrana facilitated range-finding activities for the new instructors. The new instructors felt the activities were useful and increased their comfort level concerning portfolio evaluation. Linda will debrief the two instructors who didn’t attend about the contents of the workshop. 

4. TOEFL

a. Nathan Jensen provided a handout from the ETS website about the TOEFL IBT (the current TOEFL) and suggested that we consider using the TOEFL (or similar test based on the Common European Framework of Reference) for meeting the GWAR. Alternatively, we could use the TOEFL scores and subscores (e.g., writing subscore) to get a better idea of students’ proficiency levels when they apply and make recommendations accordingly. 

b. It was suggested that the university set a writing minimum score in addition to an overall score on the TOEFL, but no action has been taken on this as of yet. 

c. A question was raised about incoming international students’ typical writing scores. Nathan stated that although the data are difficult to interpret due to the range of tests, in general, students are not getting exceptionally high scores on these tests (just meeting the standard). Transfer students in particular were identified as being a high-risk group. 

d. A question was raised concerning students’ TOEFL scores in other CSUs. It was noted that in general, students are performing at the same level. 

e. A question was raised about the EESL (which is administered out of the ALI office one week prior to the start of school). A suggestion was made that in the future, TOEFL scores could be used in place of the EESL. 

5. IS301L

a. Linda has spoken to the chair of the business department; he has assured Linda that the department will do whatever is necessary (including changing the SCO, syllabus and/or staff) in order to make the course successful. It was noted that he was very positive and cooperative, and that he gave the GWAR committee his approval to take whatever action is necessary. It was proposed that the committee consider certifying IS301L for Spring on the condition that a subcommittee of the GWAR committee review the syllabus and SCO and recommend changes in order to transform IS301L into an intensive writing lab. 

b. A motion to form a subcommittee was made, seconded and passed.  Mark Williams and Rebekha Abbuhl volunteered to serve on the subcommittee with Linda.
6. GWAR Policy/Academic Senate

a. Linda attended the executive committee meeting; Sharlene met with Praveen later. Linda, Sharlene and David met to discuss the alternate proposal (the “Ferris proposal”) that has been put forward. 

b. The proposed revisions to the GWAR policy are currently before the academic senate (on the agenda for Nov. 20). It was noted that for an individual to propose an alternate policy at this point seems inconsistent with existing procedures. It was also noted that the author of the alternate proposal, Boak Ferris, did not come to the GWAR committee meetings last year when we were originally discussing the GWAR revisions. 

c. Praveen firmly requested that Sharlene and Linda review the Ferris proposal and provide a response in order to clarify how this proposal differs from the proposed GWAR revisions. A response/rebuttal was provided, and Praveen has distributed this response.
d. Linda noted that no further action on Ferris’ proposal is needed at this point. It was also noted that we should make it clear to Praveen that the response was intended for his clarification only and that it needn’t have been distributed to everyone else. It was suggested that we ask him not to distribute it further. 

7. GWAR Policy Amendment
a. At the first meeting of the executive committee, Lynn Mahoney and Sharlene were invited to explain why we are proposing that three readers be replaced by the instructor. Linda presented the GWAR committee’s rationale and also background information. Information was also given to the committee on how we are currently handling the portfolio readings. 

b. Praveen has requested that we draft an amendment that specifies the portfolio reading practices presently being followed. 
c. Linda has drafted an amendment, with new information as follows: “To assure consistent assessment standards, written work submitted to instructors of record who are first-time GWAR instructors will receive a second reading (and a third if necessary) by a trained faculty reader for a minimum of two semesters.” It was suggested that we add to the amendment information on how there is mandatory training for GWAR instructors every semester, to help alleviate some of the anxiety about the proposed changes; for example, we could add: ““to assure consistent assessment standards, all GWAR course instructors will complete mandatory training each semester and written work submitted to instructors of record who are first-time GWAR instructors will receive a second reading (and a third if necessary) by a trained faculty reader for a minimum of two semesters.”  

d. It was noted that amending the proposed policy changes at this point might go counter to process and someone could say that it needs to go back to the committee. A question was raised as to whether we should decline Praveen’s request to draft an amendment and only produce one if the senate requests it. However, it was suggested that we draft the language now in order to be prepared. 

e. A motion was made, seconded and passed to (a) have Linda tell Praveen that the committee discussed the amendment and that we are currently drafting the language; and (b) have Linda produce another draft of the proposed amendment and email it to committee members for their comments.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Rebekha Abbuhl

(These minutes were approved on 12/05/08.)
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